MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS OF ELECTIONS IN THE CITY OF NEW YORK HELD ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2025, AT 1:00 P.M. 42 BROADWAY, 6th FLOOR, COMMISSIONERS' HEARING ROOM NEW YORK, NY 10004

PRESENT: President Frederic M. Umane Secretary Jodi Morales

Commissioners *Jose M. Araujo, Michael J. Coppotelli, Gino A. Marmorato, Frank R. Seddio, *Simon Shamoun, Keith Sullivan

Michael J. Ryan, Executive Director Vincent M. Ignizio, Deputy Executive Director Georgea Kontzamanis, Operations Manager Michael D. Corbett, Administrative Manager Grace Pyun, General Counsel Raphael Savino, Deputy General Counsel Kenneth Moltner, Counsel to the Commissioners Steven B. Denkberg, Counsel to the Commissioners

GUEST:

Jason Otaňo, General Counsel – New York City Council

*Commissioner Araujo and Commissioner Shamoun appeared remotely, but not at a publicly accessible location, and therefore did not cast any votes.

Michael J. Ryan, Executive Director, opened the weekly meeting of the Commissioners of Elections in the City of New York. He began the Commissioners' roll call with the understanding that a fully voted voting quorum was not present, and the Board would not be able to formally act on any item on the meeting agenda.

Mr. Ryan stated that all agenda items will be tabled until next week, at which time they can be formally voted on.

Mr. Ryan noted that there was one matter to address during the meeting, a guest who requested to speak. Jason Otaňo, General Counsel for the New York City Council, was invited to present remarks to the Board.

Secretary Jodi Morales joined the meeting and was acknowledged by Mr. Ryan.

Mr. Otaňo was acknowledged by the Commissioners and addressed the Board. The Commissioners thanked him for his appearance.

President Umane moved to set the date of the next meeting for Tuesday, September 9, 2025 at 1:00 P.M., and to adjourn the regular stated meeting to convene an Executive Session to discuss Litigation and Personnel Matters. Commissioner Seddio seconded the motion, which was adopted unanimously.

Following the Executive Session, the open meeting resumed.

Mr. Ryan stated that, as there was no quorum, nothing was voted on; therefore, there is nothing to report from the Executive Session.

The meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting of the Commissioners of Elections will be held on Tuesday, September 9, 2025, at 1:00 P.M.